Athletic Council - - University of Utah



OFFICE OF THE MANAGER

SALT LAKE CITY October 18, 1944

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Vadal has just handed me your letter.

We are arranging an eastern trip between December 5 and 21, but at the present time have four games scheduled during this period which is all we can handle. We play in Philadelphia December 9, in the Garden December 13, and Buffalo December 16, and in Columbus, Ohio December 18.

The Dean's Council has approved our trip on condition that we do not extend it, so it does not appear likely that we can meet you. We will keep your letter and do everything possible to make arrangements to meet you.

Vadal sends best regards.

Sincerely,

Keith C. Brown Graduate Manager

KCB: jd